# ARROWHEAD ESTATES NEWSLETTER

arrowheadestatesok.com

NOVEMBER, 2014

aeh@cvok.net

Virginia Scoggins, Trustee

Vicque Farris, Trustee

# **VETERANS DAY CELEBRATION**

All Veterans and Military Service Personnel will be honored this year on Tuesday, November 11<sup>th</sup>, Veterans Day, at Cahoots.

The Annual Veterans Day observance and celebration is hosted by Cahoots and Arrowhead Estates Community Auxiliary. We are extending an invitation to all residents to please show your support to our Veterans by your presence.

Please bring a dish for the pot luck dinner which begins at 5 p.m.

The individual recognition of all Military Personnel will begin around 6 p.m. Everyone is invited to stay for the dance following the program, with music by Joe Mitchell and his Dixie All Stars.

## **HOMEOWNERS MEETING ??**

We held our annual October meeting on the  $11^{\rm th}$ , or maybe we should say we tried to have a meeting.

We have 1,550 lots in Arrowhead Estates and only ask for a representation of 125 to have a quorum for a meeting. That is a very small number to represent a lot of owners.

There are a lot of people who are interested in Arrowhead being a nice, clean, respectable place to live. In order to have that here, we need to hold meetings and possibly update our existing covenants. That cannot be done without a quorum in attendance.

Therefore, no meeting was held. No announcements were made. Everyone was dismissed. We hope to see a quorum in April.

# ASSESSMENT INFORMATION

Did you remember that if your assessments are not paid, and you have a fire at your home, the State of Oklahoma will send you a bill? That is correct. By keeping your assessments paid up-to-date, you will not have to pay for a fire truck to assist you in case of a fire or a medical call to your home.

Ten per cent of assessments collected annually are sent to the fire department. If you have a fire, they check with us to see if you have paid your assessments. If you have paid, you are not billed. If you have NOT paid, you will be billed by the State of Oklahoma.

Assessments are due in January. You will be sent a notice when they are due along with the amount owed.

## ADDRESSES NEEDED

We are preparing the end of the year Assessment letters for each homeowner. We do not have the proper mailing address for many of you. The post office will no longer deliver to the old HC67 address; therefore, we are asking that you <u>please</u> check with us to be sure we have your correct mailing address.

If your letter is returned to us that is wasted postage and it could end up costing you a late fee in the long run.

Also if there is an emergency or a fire at your home and they are looking for the 911 address, it can certainly delay assistance to you.

Please give us your address. If you cannot call us, Email us at the address at the top of newsletter or write us.

\*\*Are you prepared for winter?

\*\*Auxiliary Meeting – Nov. 19<sup>th</sup> – 7 p.m.